
 
 
 

  

 

 
 

 
 

2 September 2021 
 

Dear Parents, 
 

A well-known TV advertisement stirs up our sense of belonging to our home country. It 

shows Australian children’s choirs in different locations all over the world singing ‘I Still 

Call Australia Home’. It reminds us that despite all the problems of our nation, no matter 

how far away we go, deep down we still have a sense of belonging to our own country.  
 

All of us face problems in our families, in the church and in society. Wherever there are 

two or more people, there can be hurts and divisions. Yet it is also through people that 

we come to know God and to be fulfilled personally. St Paul tells us that love is one 

thing that cannot hurt our neighbour. Our closest neighbours are members of our 

families. No matter how far we ‘roam’, home is the place where our family lives.  
 

Father’s Day is a good time to pause and appreciate a unique person that God has put 

into our lives - our father. It is easy to take fathers for granted. The natural hurts that 

arise in all families can cause us to forget the wealth of goodness and commitment that 

is also there.  
 

Father’s Day gives us an opportunity to recall and affirm the particular gifts that fathers 

bring to families. This includes our personal fathers, grandfathers, single parent fathers, 

uncles and important father figures in our lives. 
 

There is no ‘right’ way of showing appreciation of one’s father. The important thing is to 

do it. When expressing thanks to your dad it is a good idea to connect with something 

specific - a special quality or a specific incident in the past that typifies your father’s care 

and commitment. People can give presents, but the most important gift is the gift of 

appreciation. Every father knows that he is human and doesn’t always do things 

perfectly. He needs to hear from his children that he ‘must have done something right’ 

- maybe even magnificently! 
 

Whether it is their sense of humour, ability to see the positive side of difficult situations, 

patience even when they are tired, or their wise words of encouragement and love, this 

Sunday we hope that all Emmanuel dads, grand-dads and uncles enjoy a wonderful 

day. 
 

May our relationships with our fathers be marked by appreciation and love. 

May the intimate love of Jesus for the Father lead us to be a sign of his love of others. 

May the blessing of the Father, the Son and the Holy Spirit 

be upon you and your family forever. 

Amen. 

 

 

 

Term Three 
 

Dance Fever  
Mondays  (Week 2-9) 

 

PUPIL FREE DAY 
Friday 3 September 

 

First Communion 
4/5 September  

 

Father’s Day Picnic 
6 September  

 

Prep-Year 2 Dance 
Fever Showcases 

6 September 
 

Australia’s Biggest 
Child Safety Lessons 

7 September 
 

Sacramental Program 
Information Session  

8 September 
 

Dance Fever 
Challenge (Yrs 3-6) 

14 September 
 

Last Day of Term 
17 September 

 

Term Four 
  

First Day of Term 
Tuesday 5 October 
__________________ 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 



 
 
A reminder to all families that tomorrow is a Pupil Free Day for all Catholic Schools throughout the Mackay 

region.  On this day, all staff will have the opportunity to gather in prayer at St Joseph’s Church to farewell our 

friend and colleague, Mrs Catherine Cordwell who recently passed away from an aneurysm.  Cathy joined our 

Emmanuel family in 2012 as a Teacher Assistant in Learning Support.  Over the years she has worked across 

many classrooms, including in more recent times, Prep.  During this time Cathy has touched the lives of 

hundreds of children with her genuine love for her work and her many selfless acts of kindness.    

 

Cathy was a treasured member of our school community.  In my conversations with 

Cathy’s husband Wayne, he shared how Cathy loved her job dearly and would often 

speak to him of her experiences and the special moments that she shared with the 

children.   Each child Cathy worked with was special and treasured.  A Mother of one 

of the students Cathy had helped, recently cared for Cathy in ICU, and shared that 

just as Cathy had helped her son she would now look after Cathy.  These are such 

special memories of a beloved and much-admired teacher assistant who made a 

difference each day.   It is therefore fitting that as a school community we remember 

Cathy in prayer on Friday 10 September.  The children will have an opportunity to 

pray for her and her family during this time of remembrance.  This will take the place 

of our usual Friday Assembly commencing at 9.00 am.  

 

 

May Cathy now enjoy the rewards of her eternal home as she journeys to be with her God. 

 

Wishing you every blessing for the coming week, 

 

Geraldine Rostirolla 

(Principal) 

 

 

                                       

 

RE Matters 
 

 
 

ONE FOR THE DADS – A BLESSING 

 

I will be your father, 

    and you shall be my 

sons and daughters, 

says the Lord Almighty. 

(2 Corinthians 6:18) 

God bless you when it’s Father’s Day 
and each day all year through, 

God grant that faith and hope and love 
will always come to you, 

God be your friend, your guiding light, 
forever on life’s way, 

God keep you in His loving care 
Today and every day. 

HAPPY 

FATHER’S 

DAY 

 



 
 

CELEBRATING FATHER’S DAY  
 

 

 

We are having our annual Father’s Day picnic and all dads and 

grandads are invited.  It will take place in the playground 

between the library and Year Two/Prep building at 10:30am on 

Monday 6 September. Please bring a chair or rug and morning 

tea to share with your children. We look forward to sharing this 

time with as many fathers and grandfathers as possible. 

 

  

 

SEASON OF CREATION  
 

‘We are called to care for creation not only as responsible 

citizens, but also as followers of Christ!’  (Pope Francis) 
 

The Season of Creation is an ecumenical season dedicated to 

prayer for the protection of creation and the promotion of sustainable 

lifestyles. It begins on 1 September and concludes on the Feast of  St 

Francis of Assisi on 4 October.  

 

This season takes on a special significance this year, as it coincides with Pope Francis’s invitation to a seven 

year journey towards total ecological sustainability, guided by seven Laudato Si’ goals. It also reflects the 

Australian Catholic Bishop’s 2021-2022 Social Justice Statement, Cry of the Earth, Cry of the Poor, which 

encourages us to ‘listen to people, to the earth, and to all of God’s creations.’ 

 

Find out more about Pope Francis’s invitation @ https://laudatosiactionplatform.org/ 

  

For further details about the Social Justice Statement, visit the Australian Catholic Social Justice Council 

website at www.socialjustice.catholic.org.au 

 

 

 

MARY’S BIRTHDAY 
 

On 8 September each year the Church celebrates Our Lady’s birthday. We do not usually celebrate the birthdays 

of the saints. Instead, we celebrate the day they died, because that is the day they were born to eternal life. But 

the birth of Mary is special. We celebrate her birthday because she came into this world full of grace and because 

she is the Mother of Jesus and our heavenly mother.  

 

Why not celebrate Mary’s birthday by spending time as a family and saying a 

prayer for each other? There are lots of beautiful ‘Mary’ prayers to share, 

including the Hail Mary and The Rosary. 
    

Follow the links to listen to some lovely ‘Mary’ songs: 
 

Hail Mary – Gentle Woman 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RERoQ1biLdE 
 

Ave Maria 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=66zUY8UZn4M 

https://laudatosiactionplatform.org/
http://www.socialjustice.catholic.org.au/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RERoQ1biLdE
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=66zUY8UZn4M


 
 

FIRST COMMUNION 
 

Please pray for the students who will receive the Sacrament of Eucharist for the first time 

this weekend.  
 

Students preparing for First Communion are reminded to attend practice at St Joseph’s Church tomorrow 

afternoon, Friday 3 September at 3:30pm. The Sacrament of Penance will follow the practice and candidates 

are encouraged to participate. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

NEW SACRAMENTAL PROGRAM STARTS NEXT WEEK  
 

A meeting for the parents of Year Three students wanting to prepare 

for the Sacraments of Penance, Confirmation and Eucharist will be 

held at St Joseph’s Church on Wednesday 8 September. A letter 

detailing the parish program and registration requirements was sent 

home recently. 
 

If you have an older child wishing to receive the Sacraments as part 

of the 2021/2022 Program, please collect a copy of this letter from the 

school office.  

 

 

THIS SUNDAY’S READINGS:  
 

Isaiah 35:4-7 
God comes with vindication. 
 

James 2:1-5 

Do not judge by appearance. 
 

Mark 7:31-37 
Jesus heals the deaf man. 
 

For weekly Gospel readings, reflections and meditations go to http://www.prayasyoucan.com.au/ 
 

Download this week’s parish bulletin @  https://rok.catholic.net.au/parish/mackay-st-josephs/# 
 

For Parish News, updates and to book for weekend Masses go to the Catholic Parishes of North Mackay 

and Farleigh Facebook page. 
 

Share in Daily Mass from St Joseph’s Cathedral @ 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCQeYD6B2cSvFb4zqStn_Brg 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Celebration of First Communion 

Saturday 4 September 6:00pm St Joseph’s Church 

Saturday 4 September 6:00pm St Brigid’s Church 

Sunday 5 September 7:30am St Brendan’s Church 

Sunday 5 September 9:00am St Joseph’s Church 

http://www.prayasyoucan.com.au/
https://rok.catholic.net.au/parish/mackay-st-josephs/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCQeYD6B2cSvFb4zqStn_Brg


 
 

AUSTRALIA’S BIGGEST CHILD SAFETY LESSON (ABCSL) 
 

Each year the Daniel Morcombe Foundation produce Australia’s Biggest Child Safety 

Lesson. This year they have provided two lessons. The lesson for students in Years 

4-6 focuses on seeking help, while the lesson for students in Prep - Year 3 will 

highlight the key messages of recognise, react, report.  

 

Both editions of ABCSL will be live streamed on Tuesday 7 September, during 

National Child Protection Week (5-11 September) and students in all year levels will 

be participating. This also coincides with the implementation of the Daniel Morcombe 

Child Safety Curriculum at Emmanuel this term.   

 
 

For more information about ABCSL and to view lessons from previous years go to:  

https://danielmorcombe.com.au/australias-biggest-child-safety-lesson-2/ 
 

For resources and information about child safety go to: 

https://danielmorcombe.com.au/fact-sheets/ 
 

To find out about the Daniel Morcombe Foundation and the key messages of the Daniel Morcombe Child 

Safety Curriculum go to:  https://danielmorcombe.com.au/ 

 

 

VIRTUE OF THE FORTNIGHT – CREATIVITY   
 

 

God, the creator, is the source of all creativity. In creating man in His own image, He gave us the gift of 

creativity too. 
 

Creativity is the power of imagination.  It is discovering your own special talents.  Dare to see things in new 

ways and find different ways to solve problems.  With your creativity, you can bring something new into the 

world. Creativity helps us to be all we are called to be.  
 

“Creativity is God’s gift to us. Using our creativity is our gift back to God.” (Julia Cameron) 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Noeleen Kliese 

Assistant Principal Religious Education 

 

https://danielmorcombe.com.au/australias-biggest-child-safety-lesson-2/
https://danielmorcombe.com.au/fact-sheets/
https://danielmorcombe.com.au/


 
 

Health Guidelines for Students 

 
A reminder to all parents that Emmanuel Catholic Primary School and the Rockhampton Catholic Education 
Diocese follow all relevant QLD Health guidelines.  
 

 
 
 

At this stage, we continue to operate in a COVID-
normal environment, which is what we have experienced in 
the past months.  With the ever changing situation in 
Queensland, I refer parents to the QLD Health Website, 
which will provide the most up to date information pertaining 
to parents and students.  

 
 

Again, I ask that parents adhere to all relevant Qld Health requirements and keep students home if they are 
unwell.  If students have a COVID test, they are not to return to school until the results has been returned.  If 
families have any queries, please consult the QLD Health Website or contact the school office.   
 

 

 

Curriculum Corner 
 

 

Emmanuel Catholic Primary 

Strategic Priorities 2020 – 2022 
 

https://www.qld.gov.au/health/conditions/health-alerts/coronavirus-covid-19/current-status/public-health-directions
https://www.qld.gov.au/health/conditions/health-alerts/coronavirus-covid-19/current-status/public-health-directions


 
 

AROUND THE CLASSROOMS – YEAR TWO VISIT THE PAST 
 

This semester in Year 2, students are learning all about the changes in technology over time and the differences 

between modern life and life in the past. 

On Thursday 26 August, the Year 2 students and teachers had the wonderful experience of participating in an 

incursion with Greenmount Homestead. Students dressed up in “olden day” inspired costumes and enjoyed role 

playing some aspects of a school day in the past.  

The day began with each class interviewing an historian from Greenmount, who portrayed the character of a 

woman living in 1952. The students particularly enjoyed learning about the similarities and differences between 

school in the past and their own school experience.  

After comparing the changes in technology, transport, communication, household roles and schooling, students 

had fun playing many games from the past. We finished our day with a STEM challenge, where students created 

cup and string telephones. 

It was a day full of fun and certainly one to remember! 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Janine Refalo 

Assistant Principal Curriculum 



 
 

APA News 
 

 

 

DANCE FEVER SHOWCASE AND CHALLENGE 
 

This term the students of Emmanuel have participated in Dance Fever. It has once again been an exciting and 

valuable part of our Arts program. Each Monday, the Dance Fever team have enthusiastically introduced the  

students to various styles of dance, fostered etiquette and encouraged fitness. It is fabulous to have these 

qualified and experienced instructors guiding our students through this important program. 
 

Next week (Monday 6 September) is the last week of lessons and parents of students in Prep – Year 2 are 

invited to join the fun and celebrate the students’ progress and success.   
 

Prep – Year 2 students will display their skills at a showcase during timetabled lessons and parents are 

welcome to attend.  Please ensure you sign in via the QR code and follow covid-safe guidelines.  
 

 

Monday 6 September  
 

Year 1 Showcase          11.10am - 11.40am 

Prep Showcase             11.40am - 12.10pm 

Year 2 Showcase            1.45pm - 2.15pm 

 

 

 

 

 

As you are aware, our Year 3 – 6 students will be participating 

in the Dance Fever Interschool Challenge. An email was 

distributed to parents last week.  Please respond via our school 

email address enm@rok.catholic.edu.au if your child will be 

participating in this event.   
 

Please note, it is not necessary to purchase new clothes for this 

event.  We will clarify with the instructor if there is a “theme” for 

Emmanuel in next week’s lesson but please be advised any 

suitable clothing will be adequate for the night. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

COLLECTING STUDENTS FOR APPOINTMENTS 
 

If your child has an appointment during the school day, please email their classroom teacher to inform them 

about the appointment and expected collection time. When collecting your child, please allow enough time to 

sign them out and for them to arrive at the office. It is important to keep in mind that students are not always in 

their classroom and may take longer to make their way to the office if their teacher is unaware of the 

arrangements. Whenever possible, ensure your child knows the time of their appointment. Phone calls to 

classrooms take the time of office staff and are disruptive to student learning and need to be kept to a minimum.  

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation. 
 

 

 

mailto:enm@rok.catholic.edu.au


 
 
 

 

MATHS OLYMPIAD 
 

Last week’s answer:  $165 

Week 8 problem: The product of two numbers is 128 and their quotient is 8.  What are the numbers? 

 

Amanda McDonald 

Assistant Principal Administration 

 

 

Year Six Camp 

 

Last week, the Year 6 students, teachers and volunteer parents travelled to the Capricorn Caves and Great 

Keppel Island for a fun-filled, activity packed four days of leadership challenges and adventures. The students 

all had a fantastic time, it was excellent to see the students step outside their comfort zone and build new 

friendships through challenging experiences. The students participated in activities such as Adventure caving, 

Rock Wall Climbing, Team Challenges, Rocky Instincts, Crate Climbing, Fossil Tours, Boom netting, Snorkeling 

and exploring on a glass bottom boat. The highlight for many was crawling through the caves and facing their 

fears. 

 

Many thanks to our wonderful staff Mrs Refalo, Mrs Jensen, Mr Steel, Mrs Tomkinson, Mrs McDonald and 

particularly Miss Kirwan for her organisation of the camp.  Thanks also to the fabulous parent helpers, Amy 

McCreadie, Christo Hudson, Shane Warren, Matt Murphy and Michelle Buckeridge, who accompanied 

supervised and supported the students on their adventure. 

Highlights from the students:  

Landon Hammer (6S): IT WAS AMAZING I don’t think it could have been any better as the camp. It was one 

of the best things in my life and I love how I got to do it all with my friends and how we got stay with them in 

a tent for a few nights. Great Keppel was awesome.  

Riley Warren (6K): Year Six camp has been fun and it gives us this fantastic experience. Grade six camp will 

be a time that we never forget in our lives. 

Artaya Ridley (6TR): It was great, I loved the Rocky Instincts and Crate Climbing. When doing the crate climb 

all of your team had to work together which was awesome.  

 

Year 6 Capricorn Caves Camp – Queensland Government Subsidy 

 

To assist families in meeting the cost of the excursion, the Queensland 

Government, through the Great Barrier Reef Education Experience 

Program, has provided a subsidy to the school of $85- per student 

who went on the Capricorn Caves Excursion.  This subsidy will be 

credited to your Term 4 School Fee account.  We would like to thank 

the Queensland Government for this initiative. 

 



 
 

 



 
 

Virtue Vouchers 
Term Three Week Seven 

 

 

 

 

5W 
Calvin 
Charlie 

3H/B 
Cooper 
Connor 

1T 
Mikito  
Harry  

5S Tyler 3B 
Flynn 
Zali 

1M Rhys 

5C 
Bladen 
Sam 

2M 
Scarlet 
Kayden 

1J Preston 

4W 
Isla 
Finn 

2R 
Lila 

Charlotte 
PS 

Andy 
Aiden 

4S 
Peyton 
Elliana 
Thor 

2C 
Oliver 
Sophia 

PJ Oliver 

4E 
Ryker 
Emily 

  PG 
Nate 

Valerie 



 
 

Term 3 School Fee Statements 

Term 3 school fees are now overdue.  We would like to thank those families 

who have paid. However, if you have not paid your account, it would be 

appreciated if you could do so immediately.  If you are experiencing 

difficulties, please contact Therese in the finance office. 

MUSIC NEWS 
 

 

SCHOOL CHOIR 
 

School Choir rehearsals are every Wednesday morning at 8am.  New students are always welcome. 

 

Linda Miller                                                                                                                                                                                                           

Music Teacher 
 

Tuckshop News 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

We are currently experiencing a very large volume of orders through our 

tuckshop, which is great, however due to many of our volunteers unable 

to commit due to work commitments and unwell family members we have 

been struggling for volunteers to help us fill the orders on time. 
 

So, we are calling for more people to volunteer just a few hours of their 

day, or once a month to assist in the tuckshop. We provide lunch, it’s a 

friendly environment and the children love to see a parent or grandparent 

at break times.  
 

Please phone the office if you can be of help. 

 

Angie and Carly 

Tuckshop 

 

 

 

Monday 6 September:  HELP WANTED 

Tuesday 7 September: HELP WANTED 

Wednesday 8 September: HELP WANTED 

Thursday 9 September:  Lara Le Garde 

Friday 10 September: Teresa Crowe 

 Mark Ayles 

  

  

  

  

 

 



 
 

Parent & Friends Association 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stay connected with us by following our Facebook page  

for regular updates, photos and stories 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/EmmanuelCatholicPrimarySchool/


 
 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 
 

 

 

 



 
 

 


